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WOMACK ISSUES STATEMENT REGARDING 2ND LT HOLLEY WIMUNC   

 
 
FORT BRAGG, N.C. – Following today’s Fayetteville Police Department’s news conference reference 

2nd Lt. Holley Wimunc, Col. Terry Walters, commander, Womack Army Medical Center issued the 

following statement: 

“The Soldiers and civilians of Womack Army Medical Center are pleased with the Fayetteville 

Police Department's investigation.  We are confident they are following every lead and are uncovering 

the events surrounding this tragedy.   

 Holley is deeply missed by all of us who had the honor of knowing and working with her.  She 

and her family are in our prayers.”  

 Wimunc, a 24-year-old nurse assigned to WAMC’s Mother Baby Unit, was officially declared 

a missing person on July 10 after she did not report for her hospital shift that morning. 

 Wimunc, a mother of two, earned a Bachelor of Science degree in nursing from St. Ambrose 

University, Iowa, in 2007, where she was commissioned by the Army Nurse Corps. Fort Bragg was her 

first duty assignment where she arrived in August 2007. 
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